PARISH OF HOLNEST 
The Annual Holnest Parish Meeting

held on  Thursday 17th April 2014 at 7.30 p.m. in Glanvilles Wootton Village Hall
MINUTES
Present: Clive Jesty, Paul Jesty, Martin Preston, Brenda Evans, Angela and Graham Sargent  CClr Penfold, the Clerk.

1. Apologies for absence  - Dawn Preston, Jenny Jesty, Ken Barton
2. Election of Officers for ensuing year: 
Clive Jesty informed the meeting that he was handing in his resignation as a CamVale Parish Council Councillor for Holnest to take effect immediately.  After nearly 30 years of working on the council it was time to stand down.  He hoped that Paul Jesty would stand on the Parish Council to represent Holnest.

The structure of CamVale was explained, that there were 9 Councillors, 2 to represent Holnest, 5 to represent Longburton, 1 to represent Lillington and 1 to represent Leweston.  With the resignation of Cllr Jesty that left 2 vacancies on the Council for Holnest.  

The role of the Annual Holnest Parish Meeting was officially to inform Holnest residents of the activities of the CamVale Parish Council and find out what residents of Holnest wanted the Parish Council to concentrate on.

As such there was no requirement to elect officials for Holnest but as Holnest held a financial account for Holnest then consideration of management of this public money was discussed.

It was resolved that Clive Jesty would continue as Chairman of the Holnest meeting until a new CamVale Parish Councillor was elected for Holnest.

Vice Chairman would automatically fall to the next elected councillor to represent Holnest.

Dawn Preston agreed to continue as Treasurer.

Brenda Evans agreed to continue as Village Hall representative.

All officers were agreed unanimously.

3.  Minutes of the meeting held on 17/4/13 and Matters Arising – the minutes were read out and unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman.
4.  Officers’ Reports

Treasures report - no financial activity had taken place in the last financial year, balance of the account remained at £2735.74.  
Chairman’s Report – Clive Jesty reported on the activities from Cam Vale Parish Council.  Most of the activity revolved around the planning for the Depot site and the installation of a new village hall and play area.  This was being managed in conjunction with the sale of the old village hall.  

DCllr Penfold reported – that the unitary authority decision was planned to take place in May.  This would join the district and county councils together to make one joined up authority.  This would reduce the number of Councillors to 82.  
5. Matters of Interest
Holnest residents requested that highways review the safety of the drop off from the buses travelling west at Glanville Wootten.  In the dark this area is dangerous and empties passengers into a ditch.  The Clerk to contact Paul Thatcher and ask him to review the drop off area opposite the Bus stop on the B3146 at Holnest cross roads of the A352, on the x11 bus route.  Residents suggest that the ditch needs to be piped for drainage and a hard-core area added so passengers can be dropped off safely.

Cllr Clive Jesty 
